
ITEM 8 

Re: Stride Avenue Refuse Dump 

MANAGER'S REPORT NO. S5 

COUNCIL MEETING Aug. 19/74 

(Item 18 2 Report No. 18 2 March 13
1 

1972) 

Following is a report which is intended to bring Council up to date on the closure 
of the Stride Avenue Refuse Dump, and more specifically, on the results of the new 
policy under which almost all refuse is picked up from residences throughout the Municipality. 

On March 13, 1972, Council adopted the following recommendations: 

1. Cease refuse disposal operations at the Stride.Avenue disposal area, 
with the time of cessation to be concurrent with the delivery of new 
refuse packer trucks. 

* 2. Extend_ the existing policy of picking. up virtually all refuse from. 
homeowners' residences by regular route collection trucks except bulk 

_ items such as landscape and demolition material. 

3. Invite tenders for the supply of five refuse disposal route collection 
trucks; three of which are to be used to effect the extension ·of the 
collection policy as noted above; and the.other two trucks.to be used 
as replacements.for existing vehicles. 

4. Provfde adequate publicity to the changes in service which will result 
;tfo~ impl~fuentation of items 1, 2 and 3. 

This recommendation did not materially affect the Municipality's policy 
urid_er which the Engineering Department already picked up virtually ~verything 
s·et _out for regular collection; it simply served to officially extend the · 
poiJcy to include the collection of that refuse which residents from Burnaby 

,·:c~ere at that time. bringing to the dump site. . . 
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"Stride Avenue refuse disposal area was closed to the public on 
August 1, 1973. 

At the same.time, we adopted a policy of picking up all refuse from 
· residences throughout the Municipality, except for large, unwieldy items 
and'quantities'of material from demolition, new construction, ·major 
renovations and landscaping projects. 

The operation appears to be working exceptionally well and has certainly 
been very well received by taxpayers generally, 

Our estimate of three extra trucks required to pick up the additional 
refuse has proven out. At the present time, except for the week follow­
ing a holiday, we are able to make special pick-ups within a day of a. 
request. This does not apply to pick-up of stones or rocks for which we 
have to use a dump truck and loader from tho Roads Division which requires 
more time to organize into the rogular routine. 

'!'he problem of refuse dumped i.ncl<rncriminntely along roads into ravines 
etc, seems to be less than i.t was prior to implementing the now policy, 

We have established an extra work order number, to be closed out to tho 
garbage collection work ordor, in order to nncartnin the actual cost of 
special pick-ups. From Jnnunry] to Augunt 4, 1974, we hnvo spent $87,298 on 
spucial pi.ck-ups. ('111:Lti ser.vicc.1 j_s provJd<HI t:o rnnidcnts .free of charge. )
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Stnff nt thi.s t:1.nw Jn propnri.ng ll COillpt'CJhC.'1111.i.Ve (ltudy on thu entire policy of 
Municipal. r.ciCutrn cnlluct:l..11> 1rnrvicoB lncl11dlng tlw cixt:unu:l.on of auch aorvi.cca 
to strnt.:n tltla davolopmonti,, '[t 'Lu nnr:Jcf.p1.1tr.id t:hnt 1:hi.s r.opc>rt will bo 
roforr.ocl to CC>unc:i.l for conuf.clorntJ.on :l.n t:llll 1111:tor pnrt oJ:' Sopt:Hmlrnr. 

'.l11is is for. t:hu lnformnt:l.on of C:011nc: 11. 
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